From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX
Sent: January 11, 2019 1:36 PM

To: 'Claire MacLean'; 'Selina Robinson (s.robinson@leg.bc.ca)'

Subject: RE: Meeting request

Hey Claire,

Would it be possible to push the meeting to 2:30PM? We're trying to put together another meeting prior to this and Selina will need some time to get back to the office.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Claire MacLean

Sent: January 7, 2019 3:57 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX; Selina Robinson (s.robinson@leg.bc.ca)

Subject: RE: Meeting request

Hi Matt,

We will make the 18th at 2pm work. John Wolff will also be joining us as he is the Chair for the Children's Centre capital campaign.

I've attached the form as requested - please let me know if you need any further info.

Thanks and take care,

C.

Claire MacLean, M.Sc RSLP Chief Executive Officer



604-529-5133 (direct line) 778-227-1906 (cell)

Claire.MacLean@sharesociety.ca

Follow me on Twitter: @ClaireatSHARE

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX [mailto:Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 7, 2019 1:51 PM

To: Claire MacLean <claire.maclean@sharesociety.ca>; Selina Robinson (s.robinson@leg.bc.ca) <s.robinson@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Meeting request

Hey Claire,

Happy New Year to you too! Selina tentatively isn't going to be available January 28th. I will know for sure later this week. Would the afternoon of January 18th possibly work? 2:00PM to 2:30PM?

I've attached a meeting request form too if you don't mind filling that out. I'll share it with our Administrative Coordinator to work with you on confirming dates.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Claire MacLean <claire.maclean@sharesociety.ca>

Sent: January 7, 2019 9:23 AM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < Matt. Djonlic@gov.bc.ca >; Selina Robinson (s.robinson@leg.bc.ca) < s.robinson@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: Meeting request

Happy new year Selina and Matt!

I am hoping that Christine Scott (CEO of Kinsight) and I can schedule a meeting with you this month to update you on our progress and plans for the *TriCities Children's Centre* – helping children and youth with special needs reach their full potential.

Based on my understanding of the parliamentary schedule, I am suggesting Monday January 28th at a time of your convenience.

Please let me know if that works on your end and we can go from there.

All the best, Claire

Claire MacLean, M.Sc RSLP Chief Executive Officer

SHARE FAMILY & COMMUNITY SERVICES

604-529-5133 (direct line) 778-227-1906 (cell) <u>Claire.MacLean@sharesociety.ca</u>

Follow me on Twitter: @ClaireatSHARE

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX
Sent: January 11, 2019 12:28 PM

To: Li, Carven LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Constituent at s.22

Hey Carven,

I'll see if I can find some information for you.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Li, Carven

Sent: January 10, 2019 4:55 PM **To:** Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Constituent at s.22

Hi Matt,

I have a constituent at a BC Housing building.

Name: s.22

Address:

s.22

This request had come into our office on Jan. 4, 2019.

Do you mind checking in on this, thanks!

Carven Li | Constituency Assistant | Hon. Melanie Mark (馬蘭妮), MLA Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 溫哥華-快樂山省議員

P: 604-660-0707 | F: 604-398-3711 | 1070-1641 Commercial Drive V5L 3Y3

www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca | Like Melanie on Facebook! | Follow Melanie on Twitter!

To subscribe to our newsletter, click here!

Office business hours: Mondays-Thursdays: 9:00am-4:30pm

Friday: 9:00am-12:00pm

d bogeu.

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 4:12 PM

To: Millward, Zach LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Residential Tenancy Issue RE

Hey Zach,

Staff have heard back from the RTB and provided the following summary.

s.22

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Millward, Zach

Sent: January 8, 2019 3:52 PM **To:** Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Residential Tenancy Issue RE^{s.22}

Hi Matt,

Hope you had a good holiday and happy new year!

s.22

Thanks,

Zach

Zach Millward | Constituency Assistant

Todd Stone, MLA Kamloops – South Thompson

Email: Zach.Millward@leg.bc.ca

Phone #: <u>250 374 2880</u> Fax #: <u>250 377 3448</u>

Toll Free #: <u>1 855 474 2880</u> <u>www.toddstonemla.ca</u>

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 4:03 PM

To: McDonald, Andrea LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Improvement Districts

Hey Andrea,

Not that I know of. Can you send me more details? I could arrange for staff to reach out to the Area Director.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: McDonald, Andrea
Sent: January 10, 2019 3:08 PM
To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX
Subject: Improvement Districts

Hello Matt,

I am looking for some information on Improvement Districts.

The newly elected representative from the RDN for Electoral Area H has reached out to our office in regards to grant funding.

He believes that there is an Improvement District North of Quesnel that has an exception and is permitted to apply for grants without their local regional district.

Can you please let me know if an improvement district has an exception?

Cheers,

Andrea McDonald | Constituency Assistant office of Scott Fraser, MLA
Mid Island-Pacific Rim
250-720-4515 | 1-866-870-4190

g begeu

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The above message contains confidential information intended for a specified individual and purpose. The information is private and protected by law. Any copying or disclosure of this transmission by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete this message and any attachments from your system. Thank you.

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 1:46 PM

Kahlon.MLA, Ravi LASS:EX

Subject: s.22

See below information from staff:

s.22

In order to be eligible for an income adjustment, the change must be sustained for over a continuous four months period. You must declare ALL sources/amounts of income. To have your Rental Assistance benefit amount adjusted to be calculated on your current income please provide the following documents for review:

- · Written request for an income adjustment request with explanation why income decreased.
- · Copies of 4 consecutive months of bank statements corresponding with the period of decreased income.
- · Copies of 4 consecutive months of Qualifying Income proof(s). This could include: 4 months consecutive paystubs.
- · Copy of a statement from Employment Insurance (EI) showing the gross weekly benefit entitlement. Proof should also show EI benefit type, start date and end date.
- · For household members with no income, please provide a signed self-declaration to confirm no income.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

^{**}Please note that if we calculate a Rental Assistance Program benefit based on current income, we will not be able to use your "current income" again for a period of 5 years.

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 1:21 PM

To: Dean.MLA, Mitzi LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Metchosin Museum Society Gaming Grant App

Thanks Nubwa. I've shared with staff. Will keep you posted.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Dean.MLA, Mitzi

Sent: January 9, 2019 3:00 PM **To:** Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Metchosin Museum Society Gaming Grant App

Hello Matt,

Many thanks for sharing this with me.

Our office prefers to share the form with the constituent's signature on it, but time is of the essence in this case.

Thank you for helping us look into this.

Kind regards,

Nubwa

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX [mailto:Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 8, 2019 12:46 PM

To: Dean.MLA, Mitzi < Mitzi.Dean.MLA@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Metchosin Museum Society Gaming Grant App

Hey Nubwa,

There is a general consent form you could use too. It's at the bottom of this page.

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/governments/services-for-government/information-management-technology/privacy/agreements-contracts

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Dean.MLA, Mitzi < Mitzi.Dean.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: January 8, 2019 11:12 AM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Metchosin Museum Society Gaming Grant App

Good Morning Matt,

Thanks for asking, made me realize that we don't have one. I've contacted the constituent and should be receiving it in the course of the week.

As soon as I have it, I will send it your way.

Cheers, Nubwa

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX [mailto:Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 7, 2019 4:27 PM

To: Dean.MLA, Mitzi < Mitzi.Dean.MLA@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Metchosin Museum Society Gaming Grant App

Hey Nubwa,

I should have mentioned this over the phone. Can you also send me a consent form?

Thanks,

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Dean.MLA, Mitzi < Mitzi.Dean.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: January 7, 2019 4:00 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < <u>Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca</u> > **Subject:** Metchosin Museum Society Gaming Grant App

Hi Matt,

Here are the documents. Hope they are legible now.

Cheers, Nubwa

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 1:18 PM

To: Patrucco, Ian JTT:EX

Subject: FW: Transitional and Emergency Housing in Hope

Hey lan,

Would you be able to provide background on the development at 650 Hope Princeton Way, Hope? The District of Hope is claiming the property hasn't been rezoned yet construction is underway.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Tegart.MLA, Jackie Sent: January 9, 2019 2:03 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Transitional and Emergency Housing in Hope

Hi Matt,

Transitional and Emergency Housing has recently been developed at 650 Old Hope Princeton Way (and adjoining properties owned by BC Housing) in the District of Hope. The District of Hope has confirmed that the property is not appropriately zoned for this type of housing and that Hope and Area Transition Society (operators of the housing)/BC Housing have not yet entered the rezoning process, but are planning to do so in the spring.

A constituent has contacted MLA Tegart's office to inquire why BC Housing has allowed construction/development of this housing on a property, and in an area, that is not appropriately zoned? Could you please look into this and provide a response.

Thanks Matt!

Cheers, Lori



Lori Pilon

Constituency Assistant to MLA Jackie Tegart Fraser Nicola 405 Railway Avenue, PO Box 279 Ashcroft, British Columbia VOK 1A0

Office: (250) 453-9726 Toll Free: 1 (877) 378-4802

From:Djonlic, Matt MAH:EXSent:January 10, 2019 1:17 PMTo:Tegart.MLA, Jackie LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Transitional and Emergency Housing in Hope

Hey Lori,

Let me see what I can find out.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Tegart.MLA, Jackie Sent: January 9, 2019 2:03 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Transitional and Emergency Housing in Hope

Hi Matt,

Transitional and Emergency Housing has recently been developed at 650 Old Hope Princeton Way (and adjoining properties owned by BC Housing) in the District of Hope. The District of Hope has confirmed that the property is not appropriately zoned for this type of housing and that Hope and Area Transition Society (operators of the housing)/BC Housing have not yet entered the rezoning process, but are planning to do so in the spring.

A constituent has contacted MLA Tegart's office to inquire why BC Housing has allowed construction/development of this housing on a property, and in an area, that is not appropriately zoned? Could you please look into this and provide a response.

Thanks Matt!

Cheers, Lori



Lori Pilon Constituency Assistant

to MLA Jackie Tegart Fraser Nicola 405 Railway Avenue, PO Box 279 Ashcroft, British Columbia VOK 1A0

Office: (250) 453-9726 Toll Free: 1 (877) 378-4802

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 1:05 PM

To: Rooke, Tamara LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Quick Question

Hey Tamara,

Here's some information on how exactly applicants are reviewed based on public support. In this case the applicant is probably looking to show evidence of support at an open house or with letters of public support.

Applicants are able to identify public support in a variety of ways:

- Referendum illustrating support for the project and supporting the local financial contribution requirements.
- · Public/open house meetings with feedback results
- Non-binding survey results
- Letters of support from public and/or partners/stakeholders
- Partnership agreements
- Memorandums of understanding with partners/stakeholders
- Applications also require Council/Board/Band resolutions in support of the application

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Rooke, Tamara

Sent: January 7, 2019 10:45 AM
To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX
Subject: Quick Question

Hi Matt,

s.22

I was speaking to a constituent before holiday break about the province's response concerning noise pollution as part of the Community, Culture and Recreation Program criteria. How would the province assess public support? Would it accept letters from concerned residents or is proving public support part of the process the applicant goes through during the application process?

Thanks,

Tamara Rooke
Constituency Assistant
Michelle Stilwell, MLA
Parksville-Qualicum Constituency Office
250-248-2625

Hey Tamara,

So noise pollution is not part of the criteria when assessing applications to the Community, Culture, and Rec fund. However, public support is part of the criteria. If there is not public support for the project to go forward then it could effect the application.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 12:57 PM

To: Li, Carven LASS:EX

Subject: RE: s.22

Hey Carven,

See the below update. If issues persist please do follow up with me.

s.22

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Li, Carven

Sent: December 21, 2018 12:42 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: s.22

s.22

Hi Matt,

I am writing to inquire about the file for s.22 s.22

Thank you.

Attached is consent form (please discard the 'Jan-March' note.)

Carven Li | Constituency Assistant | Hon. Melanie Mark (馬蘭妮), MLA Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 溫哥華-快樂山省議

P: 604-660-0707 | F: 604-398-3711 | 1070-1641 Commercial Drive V5L 3Y3

$\underline{www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca} \mid \underline{Like\ Melanie\ on\ Facebook!} \mid \underline{Follow\ Melanie\ on\ Twitter!}$

To subscribe to our newsletter, click <u>here</u>!

Office business hours: Mondays-Thursdays: 9:00am-4:30pm

Friday: 9:00am-12:00pm

∳ bogeu .

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 11:08 AM

To: Patrucco, Ian JTT:EX

Subject: RE: Friday and Monday

Hey lan,

Sounds good. If anything needs immediate attention I'll go to her. Anything else I'll just forward to your email for when you are back Monday.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Patrucco, Ian MAH:EX
Sent: January 10, 2019 11:03 AM
To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX
Subject: Friday and Monday

Hey Matt,

s.22

. I think we should be ok till Tuesday, but if there are any more rushes like this week, maybe send

them to Vanessa.

Ian Patrucco | Liaison Officer
Deputy Minister's Office
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
6th Floor, 800 Johnson St, Victoria BC V8W 9N7

778-698-4457

Where ideas work Work Unit

☑ Ian.Patrucco@gov.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 10, 2019 10:14 AM

To: Brown, Edena MCF:EX

Subject: Feb Event Opportunity

Hey Edena,

I am wondering what MCK's schedule looks like between the end of January and the first half of February. The closer to Feb 1st the better.

The event is happening in Kimberlay to break ground on the Kimberlay Seniors Project Society's development. It is for 12 units at 624 and 630 Church Ave, Kimberley. The Feds, Province, and Columbia Basin Trust are all partners.

February 1st is confirmed with Kimberly Mayor, CBT and Society. No confirmation of federal rep, however they may likely just provide a quote for the news release. No time specified. We will go with any timeframe MLA Conroy is able to confirm.

Also, is this project receiving any funding from the funding agreement between BCH and the Columbia Basin Trust—It's more than likely that the 'Four Kimberley units' in the attached NR is 4/12 units in this project. CBT is providing a grant of \$697,000 through the Investment in Affordable Housing partnership.

| Kimberley | Groundbreaking | February 1 | Kimberley Seniors Project Society Ground breaking for a new 12-unit affordable housing project for low- income families located at 624 and 630 Church Avenue in Kimberley. Other partners: CMHC and Columbia Basin Trust | The Governments of Canada and B.C. will provide \$1.6 million through the Federal Social Infrastructure Fund. The B.C. government will also provide \$100,000 | Y | Hon. Selina Robinson, Minister of Housing | If a provincial rep isn't available. The Society will move forward with the event. A news release will be issued. |
|-----------|----------------|------------|--|--|---|--|--|
| | | | and Columbia Basin Trust | government will also provide | | | release will be |
| | | | | under the Housing Endowment Fund | | | BCH Contact: Rhonda Morris |

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to Hon. Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and Minister responsible for TransLink C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 9, 2019 4:18 PM

To: Minister, MAH MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Portable Rent Supplement Offer

Hey Jena,

This one can be marked as an FYI. Like we talked about she is a constituent of Minister's and her MLA office has been handling this person's problem. Erica is on it.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Minister, MAH MAH:EX Sent: January 9, 2019 11:58 AM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Portable Rent Supplement Offer

Hi Matt,

This is 1 of 3 emails I received from the same email account in regards to several issues regarding the Ladner Willows issue. I looked her up in CLIFF however it seems most have been FYI responses but she mentioned she has been waiting for a response.

Please advise. Thank you

Jena Rayner

Administrative Assistant to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Room 310, Parliament Buildings Office: 250-387-2283

From: s.22

Sent: January 9, 2019 2:26 AM To: ddhaliwal@bchousing.org

Cc: Minister, MAH MAH:EX < MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca>; Robinson.MLA, Selina LASS:EX

<Selina.Robinson.MLA@leg.bc.ca>; Williams, Erica LASS:EX <Erica.Williams@leg.bc.ca>; ceo@bchousing.org;

jpajic@bchousing.org

Subject: Portable Rent Supplement Offer

Hi Dave,

I may have misunderstood what a "private subsidy" entailed when you mentioned the possibility of an offer over the telephone. It was my understanding that the subsidy offer would be a "full subsidy" and bridge the difference between our income (PWD) and safe, suitable market rent. I also do not understand why this offer was made when mould remediation to my unit was already approved. As well, I thought that I would receive some details prior to an offer being made. The PDF document, attached, states, "As discussed, there are a series of steps that must be completed". None of the steps outlined have been discussed with me by Mike Kim or anyone else at BC Housing. The steps required by BCH seem to significantly limit landlords

s.22

When Susan Snell visited my unit on December 12th, 2018, she mentioned that funding for a new roof, siding and windows is available for my unit and will be done in conjunction with mould remediation. However, there has been no confirmation or communication from BCH or RDHS about the scope and anticipated timeline of remediation and repairs to my unit. I understand that Ladner Willows', another Red Door Housing Society site, had mould remediation started without delay once mould testing was done. It has been almost 4 months since my unit was tested and no work has begun. This process might just be seen as a job task to BCH and RDHS but it is my family's health and safety that is paying the price of inaction.

Would you please provide me with news of the scope and timeline of planned remediation?

Thank you,

s.22

From: Dave Dhaliwal [mailto:ddhaliwal@bchousing.org]

Sent: Thursday, December 06, 2018 10:42 AM

To: s.22

Cc: Mike Kim; Jasmina Pajic

Subject: s.22 - Portable Rent Supplement Offer

Hi s.22

Please find attached the Rent Supplement Offer letters.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Mike Kim.

Thanks, Dave



Dave Dhaliwal | Non-Profit Portfolio Manager | Lower Mainland Operations

Office: 604-439-4536 | Mobile: 604-314-2498 | ddhaliwal@bchousing.org | www.bchousing.org

1701 - 4555 Kingsway, Burnaby, BC V5H 4V8 Canada

No virus found in this message. Checked by AVG - www.avg.com

Version: 2016.0.7303 / Virus Database: 4793/15883 - Release Date: 08/14/18

Internal Virus Database is out of date.

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 9, 2019 12:27 PM

To: Clayton, Ryan LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Constituent case

Hey Ryan,

Happy New Year! Following up on this one I was wondering if you found out if the person may have applied under a different name?

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Clayton, Ryan

Sent: November 23, 2018 3:11 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX **Subject:** Constituent case

Hi Matt,

One more for you (it's been a really busy day!).

s.22

All the best,

Ryan Clayton | Constituency Assistant Constituency Office of Adam Olsen, MLA #215-2506 Beacon Ave, Sidney, BC V8L 4T9 Phone: 250-655-5600 | Fax: (250) 655-7398 Website | Instagram | Facebook

Want to hear more from your MLA? Sign up for our newsletter!

Thank you for taking the time to write to our office. Please be aware that due to the high volume of emails our office receives Adam will be unable to respond personally. Every email is treated confidentially.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

This message contains confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the addressee or authorized to receive this for the addressee, you must not use, copy, forward, disclose or take any action based on this

message or any information herein. If you receive this message in error, please advise the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete this message.

From: ricohmfd@leg.bc.ca [mailto:ricohmfd@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, November 23, 2018 3:07 PM
To: Clayton, Ryan < Ryan.Clayton@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RicohScan

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 9, 2019 12:16 PM

To: Smith, Heather LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Good Morning

Hey Heather,

Can you give me a call regarding this? I just had a follow up question.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Smith, Heather

Sent: January 1, 2019 10:05 PM
To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX
Subject: Re: Good Morning

Any news?

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 12, 2018, at 10:23 AM, Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hey Heather,

There are some details I still need to clarify from staff before having the full picture. Will be in touch.

Matt

From: Smith, Heather < Heather. Smith@leg.bc.ca >

Sent: December 11, 2018 8:18 AM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Good Morning **Importance:** High

We spoke week before last regarding an announcement that Wayne Stetski, Federal NDP MP made at the Salvation Army. Do you have an update on his announcement that we can share with Major Kirk?

Heather Smith Constituency Assistant Tom Shypitka, MLA Kootenay East 302 535 Victoria Ave N., Cranbrook, British Columbia V1C6S3 Office: 1 877 417 6022

Fax: (250) 417-6026 Email Heather.Smith@leg.bc.ca

^{**}Please note: This email message, including attachments, is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, distribution, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify sender by return email and delete all copies.**

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 9, 2019 12:14 PM

To: 'wayne.stetski@parl.gc.ca'

Subject: Cranbrook Salvation Army

Hey there,

We have received information from staff relating to the Salvation Army in Cranbrook. As you'll see below the Salvation Army was not able to accommodate the restriction free model BC Housing believes is needed to address the current homeless situation in Cranbrook.

The Province has a long standing relationship with the Salvation Army. There is a need for supportive housing in Cranbrook that addresses the needs of the current vulnerable population in a restriction-free environment.

BC Housing met with Salvation Army provincial leadership to discuss the project and they were unable to accommodate the restriction-free model as their supportive-housing programs are abstinence based, reflecting the mission and values of the organisation.

BC Housing respects this position and continues to fund a continuum of Salvation Army supportive housing programs, including homeless shelters and abstinence-based housing programs, such as the Salvation Army's Grace Manor in Vancouver.

BC Housing will continue to look for a site in Cranbrook to create a supportive housing project through the Supportive Housing Fund for individuals experiencing homelessness.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 9, 2019 10:53 AM

To: Patrucco, lan JTT:EX

Subject: FW: Residential Tenancy Issue RE ^{s.22}

Hey lan,

RTB issue below. First I've heard of a hearing being inconclusive and resulting in follow up arbitration. Would you be able to pull the background on \$.22

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Millward, Zach

Sent: January 8, 2019 3:52 PM **To:** Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Residential Tenancy Issue RE s.22

Hi Matt,

Hope you had a good holiday and happy new year!

s.22

Thanks,

Zach

Zach Millward | Constituency Assistant

Todd Stone, MLA Kamloops - South Thompson

Email: Zach.Millward@leg.bc.ca

Phone #: <u>250 374 2880</u> Fax #: <u>250 377 3448</u>

Toll Free #: <u>1 855 474 2880</u> <u>www.toddstonemla.ca</u>

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 9, 2019 10:49 AM

To: Mark.MLA, Melanie LASS:EX

Subject: RE: \$.22 update

Hi Carven,

See below for an update on s.22 file.

s.22

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Mark.MLA, Melanie Sent: January 3, 2019 4:13 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX Cc: Ryder, Amy LASS:EX Subject: FW:s.22 · update

Hi Matt,

Happy New Year! Hope this message finds you well!

I am hoping to get an update for

s.22

Thanks!

Carven Li | Constituency Assistant | Hon. Melanie Mark (馬蘭妮), MLA Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 溫哥華-快樂山省議員

P: 604-660-0707 | F: 604-398-3711 | 1070-1641 Commercial Drive V5L 3Y3

www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca | Like Melanie on Facebook! | Follow Melanie on Twitter!

To subscribe to our newsletter, click here!

Office business hours: Mondays-Thursdays: 9:00am-4:30pm

Friday: 9:00am-12:00pm

bogeu.

From: Elizabeth McNabb [mailto:emcnabb@bchousing.org]

Sent: Friday, February 16, 2018 12:40 PM

To: Mark.MLA, Melanie < Melanie.Mark.MLA@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: \$.22 - update

Application

s.22

From: Mark.MLA, Melanie [mailto:Melanie.Mark.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: February 8, 2018 10:55 AM

To: Elizabeth McNabb < emcnabb@bchousing.org Subject: Vancouver-Mount Pleasant Constituentss.22

Hi Elizabeth ©

Hopes this email finds you well! I have two cases I'm hoping to get an update on:

s.22

Thanks so much!

Carven Li | Constituency Assistant | Hon. Melanie Mark (馬蘭妮), MLA Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 溫哥華-快樂山省議員

P: 604-660-0707 | F: 604-398-3711 | 1070-1641 Commercial Drive V5L 3Y3 <u>www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca</u> | <u>Like Melanie on Facebook!</u> | <u>Follow Melanie on Twitter!</u>

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 4:51 PM

To: Hosseinzadeh, Nick LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Residential Tenancy Branch

Hey Nick,

Happy New Year. If an arbitrator rules against an applicant, the applicant is ruled against again in an appeal, then the third and final step to overturning an arbitrator's ruling would be to go to the Supreme Court. I wonder if that is what the RTB told him regarding the Supreme Court?

s.22

Feel free to give me a call tomorrow.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Hosseinzadeh, Nick

Sent: December 26, 2018 11:27 AM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Residential Tenancy Branch

Hi Matt,

If a constituent is having issues with the residential tenancy branch, what is the best avenue to pursue in terms of helping them? The Branch has told the constituent they need to go to the "Supreme Court" ... which seems a bit odd.

Nick Hosseinzadeh | Constituency Assistant

Jane Thornthwaite, MLA
North Vancouver – Seymour
#217-1233 Lynn Valley Road
North Vancouver, B.C.
P: 604.983.9852 | F: 604.983.9978
www.janethornthwaitemla.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 3:38 PM

To: Denis, Sheila LASS:EX

Subject: RE: MLA Laurie Throness

Hey Sheila,

Happy New Year. Let me see what I can do. I have also seen a version that was updated as of January 2016. However, there have been some changes to the MHPTA introduced last Spring so I would like to give you something that is factually correct.

I'll ask staff.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Denis, Sheila

Sent: January 3, 2019 3:46 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX Subject: MLA Laurie Throness

Good Afternoon Matt,

I am hoping you can help me find the PDF for the publication attached, A Guide for Manufactured Home Park Landlords & Tenants in British Columbia. I can find the 2006 revised edition but can't seem to pull up the 2015 revised edition. Would you be able to send me the link for the most current publication?

Thank so much.

Sheila Denis Constituency Assistant to MLA Laurie Throness, Chilliwack-Kent 604-858-5299 Sheila.Denis@leg.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 2:32 PM

To: Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX

Subject: RE: Smithers Supportive Housing Opening

Thanks Tristan. Let me see with our folks if that can work.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX Sent: January 7, 2019 2:14 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX Cc: Maitland, Julie LASS:EX

Subject: Smithers Supportive Housing Opening

Hi Matt,

Thanks for your call today postponing the Smithers Supportive Housing opening ceremony.

The only date that MDD has available in the upcoming 2-3 week time frame is February 8.

Let me know if this can work.

Thanks, Tristan

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 1:15 PM

To: Paton, Susan MAH:EX

Cc: Patrucco, Ian JTT:EX

Subject: RUSH: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Hi Susan,

Cc'ing Ian too for s.22 This Friday the Premier is meeting with a manufactured home tenants

group.

Attached is their letter outlining some of their concerns. Can we get some rushed bullet points to be able to provide PJHon MAH's opinion regarding these issues?

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX" < Bruce.Fogg@gov.bc.ca >

Date: December 18, 2018 at 1:58:34 PM PST

To: "Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX" < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >, "Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX"

<Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Good day. Best of Season.

MLA Horgan will meet in mid- January with the group (constituents) who sent him the attached. Could I please request some sort of BN in response to the attached.

Premier knows and has carried forward the issue of Mfctered Home Park tenants for years as MLA. So he'll want to know what Ministry's response is to the contents of the attached and if there is any opportunity for input from this group as response to Rental Task Force is prepared.

Happy to discuss,

s.22

Bruce Fogg Executive Assistant (Constituency) Premier John Horgan, MLA Langford-Juan de Fuca c) 250-208-2179

| From: | Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX | | |
|----------|-------------------------|--|--|
| Sent: | January 7, 2019 1:01 PM | | |
| То: | Patrucco, Ian JTT:EX | | |
| Subject: | FW:s.22 - update | | |

Hey lan,

Would you be able to provide an update on s.22 can provide?

I know there isn't a list per se. Any info you

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Mark.MLA, Melanie Sent: January 3, 2019 4:13 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX Cc: Ryder, Amy LASS:EX Subject: FW:s.22 · update

Hi Matt,

Happy New Year! Hope this message finds you well!

I am hoping to get an update for

s.22

Thanks!

Carven Li | Constituency Assistant | Hon. Melanie Mark (馬蘭妮), MLA Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 溫哥華-快樂山省議員

P: 604-660-0707 | F: 604-398-3711 | 1070-1641 Commercial Drive V5L 3Y3

www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca | Like Melanie on Facebook! | Follow Melanie on Twitter!

To subscribe to our newsletter, click here!

Office business hours: Mondays-Thursdays: 9:00am-4:30pm

Friday: 9:00am-12:00pm

bcgeu.

From: Elizabeth McNabb [mailto:emcnabb@bchousing.org]

Sent: Friday, February 16, 2018 12:40 PM

To: Mark.MLA, Melanie < Melanie.Mark.MLA@leg.bc.ca >

Subject: s.22 - update

Application

s.22

From: Mark.MLA, Melanie [mailto:Melanie.Mark.MLA@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: February 8, 2018 10:55 AM

To: Elizabeth McNabb < emcnabb@bchousing.org>

Subject: Vancouver-Mount Pleasant Constituents s.22

Hi Elizabeth ©

Hopes this email finds you well! I have two cases I'm hoping to get an update on:

s.22

Thanks so much!

Carven Li | Constituency Assistant | Hon. Melanie Mark (馬蘭妮), MLA Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 溫哥華-快樂山省議員

P: 604-660-0707 | F: 604-398-3711 | 1070-1641 Commercial Drive V5L 3Y3 www.MelanieMarkMLA.ca | Like Melanie on Facebook! | Follow Melanie on Twitter!

bogeu.

From:Djonlic, Matt MAH:EXSent:January 7, 2019 12:40 PMTo:Dean.MLA, Mitzi LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Joint Housing Event with MP Randall Garrison

Hi Nubwa,

Happy New Year! Let me see what I can do. Can you provide some more details on the event? Is this a town hall? I could request for someone from BC Housing. They would talk about the programs they run like SAFER and RAP. It could also be someone from the RTB that would talk about the rights of renters and landlords.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Dean.MLA, Mitzi

Sent: January 4, 2019 3:52 PM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Joint Housing Event with MP Randall Garrison

Hello Matt,

I hope you are doing well.

Together with the office of MP Randall Garrison we are organizing a Joint Housing event for February 23rd. We are hoping to get a representative from MAH to attend and be open to answer questions from the public.

We are still in the planning stages on where it will take place and the specific time (morning, afternoon or evening). As soon as I have more information, I will share them with you. Kindly flag someone for that date.

Cheers, Nubwa

From:Djonlic, Matt MAH:EXSent:January 7, 2019 12:31 PMTo:Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Hey Craig,

Can't recall if we discussed this one before I left. I can send the document Bruce originally sent over to Ian to get some information. s.13

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX Sent: January 7, 2019 11:40 AM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX **Subject:** FW: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Happy new year Matt and Craig. Hope you had a chance to rest and re-energize.

Just a reminder John is meeting Friday afternoon Jan 11 with the group below.

Need a bit of info on if/how this group has been heard and how we might get them heard by your Ministry moving forward.

I had sent the group's document previously but let me know if you need it again.

Thanks and best.

Bruce Fogg Executive Assistant (Constituency) Premier John Horgan, MLA Langford-Juan de Fuca c) 250-208-2179

From: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, December 18, 2018 3:39 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < <u>Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca</u> > **Subject:** RE: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Jan 11

Bruce Fogg Executive Assistant (Constituency) Premier John Horgan, MLA Langford-Juan de Fuca c) 250-208-2179 From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: Tuesday, December 18, 2018 3:34 PM

To: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX <Bruce.Fogg@gov.bc.ca>; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX <Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Hey Bruce,

Thanks. Has an exact date for the meeting been set?

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX

Sent: December 18, 2018 1:59 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX < Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Rental Task Force - Mfctered Home tenants

Good day. Best of Season.

MLA Horgan will meet in mid- January with the group (constituents) who sent him the attached.

Could I please request some sort of BN in response to the attached.

Premier knows and has carried forward the issue of Mfctered Home Park tenants for years as MLA. So he'll want to know what Ministry's response is to the contents of the attached and if there is any opportunity for input from this group as response to Rental Task Force is prepared.

Happy to discuss, s.22

Bruce Fogg Executive Assistant (Constituency) Premier John Horgan, MLA Langford-Juan de Fuca c) 250-208-2179

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 12:14 PM

To: White, Christine MAH:EX

Subject: Meeting request form

Hey Christine,

Would you be able to send me a copy of that meeting request form? I have all the files from my previous computer, however I cannot seem to access them.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 11:15 AM

To: 'Grant, Lisa MAH:EX'

Subject: Reimbursement

Hey Lisa,

Attached are my receipts from December's travel.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 11:13 AM

To: Patrucco, lan JTT:EX

Subject: RE: Re: Community, Culture and Recreation Program

Hey lan,

Happy New Year!

Following up on this do you have any information on how CCR applications are judged on public support? The MLA's office has constituents wondering about this.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Patrucco, Ian MAH:EX Sent: December 13, 2018 3:30 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Re: Community, Culture and Recreation Program

Hey Matt,

Noise pollution is not part the direct criteria.

Public support is. If there is public concern about the noise of the proposed completed project that will be factor into the project risk assessment.

Thanks,

Ian Patrucco | Liaison Officer
Deputy Minister's Office
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX Sent: December 12, 2018 2:18 PM

To: Patrucco, Ian MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Re: Community, Culture and Recreation Program

Hey lan,

۹

Community Culture and Rec inquiry here. Constituent is wondering if noise pollution is part of the criteria when programs is looking at applications for the CCR. I suspect it is not and that noise pollution is something enforced by the municipality.

In this case the municipality is applying for funding for an outdoor theatre.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Rooke, Tamara

Sent: December 11, 2018 4:07 PM

To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Subject: Re: Community, Culture and Recreation Program

Hi Matt,

I hope you've had a nice day.

I left a phone message for your earlier this afternoon. I have a quick question on behalf of a couple of constituents about eligibility criteria for your Community, Culture and Recreation Program.

The constituents would like to know if the Ministry looks at noise and the effects of noise of capital projects being considered for the program. An answer, and any related information you can provide, such as whose responsibility it is to consider the impact of noise, would be greatly appreciated.

If you'd like, you can give me a phone call to discuss. You can reach me at 250-248-2625.

Warm regards,

Tamara Rooke Constituency Assistant Michelle Stilwell, MLA Parksville-Qualicum Constituency Office 250-248-2625

From: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX

Sent: January 7, 2019 11:00 AM

To: Rooke, Tamara LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Quick Question

Hi Tamara,

I'll see what I can find out. And Happy New Year!

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink
C: 778-584-4398| E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca

From: Rooke, Tamara

Sent: January 7, 2019 10:45 AM To: Djonlic, Matt MAH:EX Subject: Quick Question

Hi Matt, s.22

I was speaking to a constituent s.22 about the province's response concerning noise pollution as part of the Community, Culture and Recreation Program criteria. How would the province assess public support? Would it accept letters from concerned residents or is proving public support part of the process the applicant goes through during the application process?

Thanks,

Tamara Rooke
Constituency Assistant
Michelle Stilwell, MLA
Parksville-Qualicum Constituency Office
250-248-2625

Hey Tamara,

So noise pollution is not part of the criteria when assessing applications to the Community, Culture, and Rec fund. However, public support is part of the criteria. If there is not public support for the project to go forward then it could effect the application.

Matt Djonlic

Executive Assistant to
Hon. Selina Robinson
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
and Minister responsible for TransLink

C: 778-584-4398 | E: Matt.Djonlic@gov.bc.ca